

## Torah Day School of Ottawa

1119 Lazard Avenue Ottawa, Ontario K2C 2R5 Telephone:(613) 274-0110 Email: office@torahday.ca Website: www.torahday.ca

February 15, 2020

Dear Parents,

I hope this finds you and your family well. We are hard at work planning for the 2020-2021 school year. Here a few exciting "teasers" to look forward to for the new school year:

- The computer room will be retired as we purchase more mobile lap-top carts to integrate technology directly into the classrooms
- Daily morning Minyan for the older boys
- Separate boys and girl's student councils with student-led Rosh Chodesh activities
- Complete integration of our mobile science labs including robotics and coding modules
- Introducing the Mosods Press Torah U'Mesora approved English Language & Literature curriculum) in Grades 7 & 8
- A continuation of the physical enhancements to our building that began last summer

In order to continue to offer a quality education, hire the best teachers, enrich our program and to meet the needs of all learners, we need to increase our tuition. Please consider this an investment in your children. Of course, there will be financial assistance for those that need it and qualify. The actual cost of educating each child is over \$14,000 and we work very hard to make sure that every child can have a Torah Day School education.

The Board of Directors has determined the tuition fees for the coming school year:

The tuition fees for 2020-2021 are:

o \$10,800 for the first child

o \$9,200.00 for each additional child

In addition to the regular tuition fees, the board has instituted:

- A \$500 fee (per family) for the building maintenance fund.
- A registration fee of \$250 if paid by March 15, 2020 or \$350 until April 1, 2020.

These fees are independent of any subsidies that you may receive.

A tuition subsidy application form is included for those who need it. Applications should be completed and returned in an envelope marked: "Tuition Subsidy Committee - Confidential. **Tuition subsidy applications must be returned by April 27, 2020.** 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. We look forward to another successful year and we thank you for selecting Torah Day School of Ottawa and trusting us with your children.

Sincerely yours,

Rabbi Boruch Perton Head of School